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25 January 2021

Hon Elizabeth Quat BBS JP

The Chairperson

Bills Committee on Immigration (Amendment) Bill 2020
Legislative Council Complex

1 Legislative Council Road

Central, Hong Kong

By email: bc_53_20@Iegco.gov.hk
Dear Legislator Quat,

Re: Public hearing on the Immigration (Amendment) Bill 2020

Further to our letter on 19 January 2021, we are writing to urge the Bills Committee on
Immigration (Amendment) Bill 2020 (“the Bills Committee”) to convene a public hearing for
members of the public to make oral representations.

Whilst we appreciate the opportunity to provide written submissions to the Bills Committee,
we stress that written submissions may not be the most effective means for the public to
exchange views with the Bills Committee and the Administration. We specifically have in
mind members of the refugee and asylum seeker community, as well as former immigration
detainees, who wish to share their lived experiences of going through the non-refoulement
process and/or being detained at immigration detention centres with the Bills Committee
directly.

You mentioned at the meeting of the Bills Committee on 20 January 2021 that public hearings
should not be convened due to Covid-19. We note the Legislative Council has in fact passed a
motion on 13 January 2021 to enable meetings to be held remotely by videoconferencing. Thus,
any public health concerns can be easily addressed by holding public hearings via
videoconferencing.

As stated in the “Paper for House Committee meeting on 8 January 2021: Use of
videoconferencing platform for holding formal meetings of Panels, Bills Committees and
subcommittees” (LC Paper No. CROP 18/20-21), the Legislative Council Secretariat must
consider how the general public can participate in or observe meetings held virtually (at
paragraph 12). We believe if the Bills Committee were to hold a public hearing via
videoconferencing, this would set an excellent example for the rest of the Legislature.

Thank you for your consideration.

Yours faithfully,

Virginie Goethals



Secretary General
Refugee Concern Network
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c.c. Mr Cyrus Cheung, Principal Assistant Secretary for Security (Review)





